Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 515 September 2012

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 10th August 2012. It was attended by Councillors D Wooles (Chairman) (878469), B Parkinson (878373), N Anfield (878738) and S Wood (07834493302). Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs P Bean (878392). One member of the public was present.

Speed Matrix:

The NYCC task group are currently carrying out a feasibility study of providing speed matrixes for hire to Parishes. There will be a meeting in September/October to review their report.

Donations:

Additional donations of £100 each are to be made to St Helen's Church, Ryedale CAB and the Village News to supplement the payments made earlier this year.

Planting of Jubilee Tree:

Having looked at the costs charged by English Heritage for the planting of the tree on the Glebe, these appeared to be out of proportion to what was intended. It is therefore the Council's view to abandon this plan. However, if any residents wish the Council to proceed with the tree or would like to put forward some alternative suggestions to mark the Jubilee please let your Councillors or Clerk know before the next meeting on 14th September 2012.

Planning Applications

12/00963/ADV: Punch Partnerships PLC: Display of 2no. externally illuminated aluminium wall boards with individual fixed letters, 1no. externally illuminated double sided projecting sign, 2 non-illuminated amenity boards, 1no. brass lantern, 1no. internally illuminated brass menu unit, 2no. non-illuminated post mounted signs and 6no. downward facing wall-mounted floodlights at the Highwayman Public House. Councillors agreed to support the application in its present form.

The Next Meeting will take place on 14th September 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Finding Sandra!

Last month's News carried an appeal from someone trying to contact a person called Sandra who was married in Sheriff Hutton in 1968 or 1969. A Sheriff Hutton resident saw the appeal, knew who Sandra was and the friends were reunited a couple of days later.

Health Visitor

The Health Visitor will be at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday**, 6th **September** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-mobile Library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Fridays 7th and 21st of September

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club

247 members took part in the August draw, £25 winners were 75, 77, 100,185 and 204.

Neighbourhood Watch

The last meeting (17 July) was a lively affair, with the guest attendance of two Police Traffic Officers – somewhat inevitably the meeting was largely taken up with discussions on the issues relating to speeding within Sheriff Hutton, Lilling, Flaxton, Thornton Le Clay and Foston. At the time of the meeting the latest information available from County Council was that 'if the villages wanted to have speed matrix equipment then they should be paid for by their respective Parish Councils', a rather absurd stance (in my opinion) given that the Police and County Council have responsibility for law enforcement and highway engineering. The option preferred during the meeting was for the procurement/hire of portable Matrix systems to be shared by the villages, with occasional, random, Police activity.

Following the meeting, and prior to further discussions due in September at County Council, the Police have agreed to put in place random speed checks within the villages - these have already commenced, albeit at rather odd times of the day. Be advised that these are intended to use the full force of the law, not necessarily issue a friendly warning.

As you may infer from the above, the issue of speeding is set to continue for a while yet – both the Parish Council and I will keep you informed of any further developments.

Summer has finally arrived – as previously requested; please take care to keep high value and/or portable garden equipment secure.

As a reminder to all, in the event of you needing to contact the Police for non-emergency matters the new telephone number to use is 101- don't be frightened to use it. All emergency calls are still to be made to 999.

The next meeting is scheduled for 13 November at 7.00pm in the village hall, Sheriff Hutton. Anyone interested in joining the scheme as a coordinator should contact either Alan Pitman at the Post Office in Sheriff Hutton or by calling Chris Hudson on 01347 878389.

Alan Pitman 16 August 2012.

Heating Oil Initiative

We are setting up a village initiative to bulk-buy heating oil. Instead of individuals ordering separately, the village could get together to order in bulk. This would increase buying power and therefore reduce fuel bills. Once requirements are known, the oil companies are contacted, and the company that produces the lowest quote is used.

Village oil clubs are being formed with some success—Google "oil clubs". A few include the Chippenham Oil Syndicate, Burford Oil Syndicate and Bunwell Oil Club. See also http://tinyurl.com/ckbybh9 for a syndicate set up in Wales.

If anyone is interested, please contact us on 878 609 for more information, or call at 15 Mill Lane Avenue in the evenings.

Clare and Phil Prosser.

Defibrillator for Sheriff Hutton

Dear Villagers we are delighted to announce that after several months of discussions we are able to announce that the Yorkshire Ambulance Service have agreed to fund an AED (defibrillator) for the village of Sheriff Hutton, this would be located in a central location for easy access. They have requested that the device be provided in conjunction with a trained team of first responders who can provide additional support prior to attendance of the ambulance personnel. Any persons interested in acting as first responders need to fulfil the following criteria:

- Over 18 years of age
- less than 3 penalty points on their driving licence
- be willing to undergo an occupational health check and
- have an enhanced criminal records bureau assessment (eCRB)
- additionally be available for 4 hours a week voluntary duty.

Those villagers who are interested should reply in the first instance to Christine Parker GDP at the Howardian Dental Practice on 878111 or Mr Alan Glover on 878686.

I would like to offer a vote of thanks to Mr Eric Hope who gave so generously of his time to help make this possible and Dr Elizabeth Bradley, GMP for her support.

Helen David

There will be a celebration of Helen's life in the Village Hall on Friday 21st September at 6.00pm. All who knew her will be welcome. Please let Philip know if you wish to attend to help with seating and catering needs. Email: yorkdavid@tiscali.co.uk. Tel: 878772.

Sheriff Hutton (over 60's) Luncheon Club

The last monthly Luncheon Club meeting will be held on 4th September. The weekly lunches will then begin on Tuesday 2nd October and then each Tuesday starting at the usual time of 12.30. We have a lovely two course meal followed by tea/coffee for £4 coupled with good company and chatter. If you have any queries or wish to add your name to either of the above dates please contact:-Brian 878373 Wendy 878581 Margaret 878314

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

League Reports. The Hovingham League matches have all been completed. Both the Mixed and Ladies team enjoyed some close matches but ended in the bottom half of the table. Both teams played some of the intermediate juniors, James Holdsworth and Joe Carter played regularly for the mixed team and in the Ladies Jess Pitman was a welcome young team player.

The York teams are still playing, the Ladies are battling to stay in Div 5 and have had a much better year. A good team effort helped by some high scores from the first couple, Andrea Pitman and Pauline Hull, have seen the team in a stronger position than last season.

Coaching/Social Tennis Don't put your racket away for the winter, come along on a Sunday morning to friendly coaching and social tennis. Damian will be running these sessions starting Sunday 9th September from 10.30 to 12.00. The cost will be £3 for Adults and £2 for intermediate Juniors, you don't need to book just come along and play...

Club Competitions. The Ladies Singles will be held on Saturday September 22nd at 2.00pm and the Ladies Doubles on Saturday 29th at 2.00pm. The Men's competitions will be on Saturday September 15th at 10.00am. The Mixed Doubles will be held in October if there is enough interest

The club have had a good year with membership levels higher than last year. We welcome players of all standards so if the Olympics inspired you to take up a sport why not try tennis. The courts are on your doorstep and we play all year round come along to any of the social sessions, you will be made very welcome. Further details of the club are available from Josephine Johnson 01347878626 or email josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists – August 2012

A trip to Pond Head at Yearsley was a chance to see a variety of flora and fauna including dragonflies, butterflies and an astonishing array of wild flowers. Mute swans, mallards and coots were on the water, whilst ringlets and small and large whites were the most obvious butterflies. Out of a wide selection of British native wild flowers Autumn hawkbit, Common fleabane, Eyebright, Red bartsia, Ragged robin and Wood speedwell were just some of the species on offer.

Next month's event is a morning visit on **Saturday September 1st** to North Cave Wetlands: meeting at the Village Square near the Highwayman Pub at 10am and aiming to be back by 3pm so it's a good idea to bring a packed lunch. All visitors are welcome and anyone wishing to come along and join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Melanie on 878711 or Andy on 878785 or 878404. Membership is £10.00 for the year.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

The sun was shining for our annual trip (which made a change) to the Lynn Hopwood Museum of Costume which is at Kirkby Stephen. When we arrived we had coffee then Lynn gave us a talk about her new venture, this wonderful museum. Lunch was then served which was delicious - who couldn't resist the yummy puddings, the strawberry Pavlova was superb. A few of us went for a walk then back for an afternoon of looking at some of her vast collection of costumes. We left full of scones and tea after having a lovely day. This museum is well worth a look and is open to the public at weekends.

Don't forget our coffee morning on Thursday 20th September 2012 10 – 12pm in the Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Church

Our next meeting on the 12th September is a talk by Glenys Rowe about Life on a Market. Barbara Grinham

Message From the Jumblies

What a fantastic summer with the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations and the Olympics. The weather could have been better but it didn't dampen our spirits. We are all still on a high, ready for our first Jumble Sale of the Autumn session on Saturday 1st September, in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support.

Donations of cast off clothes, bric-a-brac and household linen, books and toys will be most welcome. Home made baking and preserves for us to sell, and raffle prizes will also be very much appreciated. We will be at the Village Hall between 9.30 and 12 noon, on the morning to receive any donations and the sale will start at 2pm as usual.

September is definitely the Macmillan month, as we follow on with our World's Biggest Coffee Morning on Saturday 22nd September, between 10am and Noon. Donations of your unwanted jewellery will be very much appreciated, for our second hand jewellery stall. This is always a very popular and Bonnie Lawson takes great pains to present it in such an attractive way. Bonnie recently spent a very profitable Saturday sharing the Samaritans stall at the Charity market in York, selling the jewellery she had left after the other events we have held, and raised a fantastic £180 for them, which brought our running total to £9850, so she is now looking to replenish her stock.

We look forward to seeing you all at this very friendly, sociable event. Come along and bring all your small change for our Famous Money Tree. We are always keen to see what design Elaine conjures up and she always surprises us. Alan Dykes with his wonderful wooden models is always a popular part of the morning. Bring your children, and grandchildren to see them, and to help with the money tree. (If you are not able to attend you can give your change to any of the Jumblies).

Most people know someone who has benefitted from Macmillan Cancer Support and we hope you will give your support in our efforts to raise money to help them continue to be there when they are most needed.

Penny Bean

01347 878392

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Prize Quiz Night Friday October 26th at The Village Hall Returning by popular demand!!

Bar opens 6.30 p.m. Quiz commences 7.30 p.m.

Chilli Con Carne supper with a vegetarian alternative. Bar. Raffle

Play as an individual or make up your own Team of up to 6 people.

Tickets £5 for quiz and supper (it would be appreciated if you would book tickets in advance to help with numbers for catering) or £2 quiz only (pay at the door).

To reserve tickets in advance please email <u>mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk</u> or tel Margaret Fisher on 878314 Donations of food e.g. chocolates, biscuits, drink, beauty products etc for prize hampers would be very much appreciated and also Raffle Prizes.

A warm welcome to all for what should be another stimulating and fun evening!!

The next Friends meeting is on Tuesday October 2nd at 7.30pm in The Village Hall – new Friends are always welcome.

St Helen & The Holy Cross



Saturday 15thSeptember 2012

6.00pm - 8.30pm

Last year's open weekend began with a great social BBQ and the evening was such a great success we invite each and every one of you to join us again.

To help us with catering numbers please pick up a ticket for the FREE BBQ or call to let us know you will be attending.

Tickets are available from

Cheryl Smith (879128) Roy Thompson (878644) and John Oakley (878754)

Bring along your friends and families and join us in what we hope will become an annual event in the Sheriff Hutton social calendar.

Farlington Circle

The Farlington Circle will resume in **October** and not September as previously announced.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

The September meeting of the gardening club will take place in the Village Hall on Wednesday 19th September at 7.30pm. We look forward to a talk by Rhona Ashworth who will speak on the subject of 'Shrub and Tree Planting'. Rhona is a former lecturer of Askam Bryan, and runs a small nursery.

Our meeting in October is earlier than usual and will be in Ampleforth Village Hall. We will join Ampleforth Gardening Club on the 3rd October at 7.30pm to listen to Chris Taylor speak on 'Clematis'.

The Potato and Sun Flower Seed Head Competition

Another fun, but competitive, evening when forty potato growers waited in anticipation whilst their tubs of potatoes were weighed. Moira Clarkson won with the heaviest crop of potatoes weighing in at 3.16 kg. and a prize donated by York Wines. Derek Fosdyke took 2nd prize with his potatoes weighing 2.66 kg. and a voucher from Dean's Garden Centre. The winner of the Heaviest Potato was Mark Watson, whose potato weighed 0.72kg. and won vouchers from Thompson & Morgan.

The winner of the largest diameter Sunflower Seed Head was Ann Warrington, who won vouchers from Thompson & Morgan. Unfortunately, there were only three entries as the weather had taken its toll on the sunflowers. Thank you to Estelle Grout for organising the event.

The Village Show

The Village Hall looked splendid when all the produce, cookery, preserves, flowers, pictures and craft items were displayed. We were concerned how many items would be entered due to the weather but we were pleasantly surprised to see that the village hadn't let us down. Over 140 people came to view the exhibits, have afternoon tea and enjoy the afternoon. The prizes were presented by Mrs Bev Stell, the head teacher of Sheriff Hutton County Primary School.

Jim Warrington won The Warwick Cup (for fruit and vegetables) and vouchers sponsored by Dean's Garden Centre

Lyn Minto won The Richard Third Cup (for flowers and pot plants) and a prize donated by Chris Calvert Joint winners, Vicki Morgan & Ruth Wood, won The Home Craft Cup and family pass sponsored by Newby Hall

Ian Smythe won The Neville Plate for best entry in Craft

Tracey Theakstone won The Cookery Cup and 2 tickets sponsored by Helmsley Walled Garden

Sue Newman won The Photography Cup and family pass sponsored by The Thackray Museum

Rebecca Anfield won The Children's Photography Prize donated by Alan Pitman

Abigail Shaw won The Senior Cup and a family pass sponsored by Magna Science Adventure Centre

Eifion Morgan won The Junior Cup (children) and a family pass sponsored by Eden Camp

Lucy Nevin won the Children's Shield (best exhibit in the Children's Section) and a family pass sponsored by the Wheel of York

Abigail Shaw won the Alan Farnaby Memorial Trophy (child with most points in Show) and a family pass sponsored by 'Chocolate: York's Sweet Story'

Jim warrington won the Association Cup (adult with most points in Show) and a family pass sponsored by The Yorkshire Air Museum

We would like to thank all those who helped make this a very successful day, especially to Jane Burnett and Tricia Harris, who spent many hours organising the whole event. However, we do need a volunteer to help run next year's Show as Tricia is stepping down. Jane has organised the event now for five years and has streamlined it to run smoothly. Thank you also to Philip David for his computer skills which helped in totalling up the final points. And finally, thank you to those who took part in the Show, for without your exhibits there wouldn't be a Show.

The date of next year's Show will be 10th August, 2013, so please put it in your diary so that over the long winter months you can start preparing your exhibits!

As my time in office comes to a close in November, the club is seeking a new secretary. The club is also requiring general committee members, without these the club will not function. Many people have given their time freely to make this group into a thriving club, so if you haven't already contributed, perhaps its your time to help. We look forward to receiving your nominations. The AGM is on 21st November.

Helen Loynes

Sheriff Hutton Art Group AGM

Wednesday, 12th September at 7.30pm. Open to all Members and anyone new interested in joining.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN SEPTEMBER

Sheriff Hutton 2 nd 9.30am Holy Communion						
	9 th	9.30am	Morning Worship with Baptism			
	16 th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist with lunch			
	23 rd	9.30am	Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church at Stillington	
	30 th		SEE CHURCH NOTICE BOARDS			
Farlington	9 th	11.15am	NO SERVICE			
	16 th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist with lunch at Sheriff Hutton			
	23 rd	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP	4.30pm	Messy Church at Stillington	
Marton 2 nd			6pm	Celtic Eucharist		
	16 th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist with lunch at Sheriff Hutton	6pm	Reflective Worship	
23 rd				4.30pm	Messy Church at Stillington	
Stillington	2 nd	9.30am	Morning Worship			
_	9 th	9.30am	Holy Communion			
	16 th	10.30am	Benefice Eucharist with lunch at Sheriff Hutton			
			Holy Communion	4.30pm	Messy Church	
	30 th		SEE CHURCH NOTICEBOARDS			
Sutton-on-the- Forest	2 nd	8.00am 10.45am	Holy Communion Morning Worship			
	9 th	10.45am	Holy Communion			
	16 th	8.00am	Benefice Eucharist with lunch at			
		10.30am	Sheriff Hutton			
_	23 rd	10.45am	am Holy Communion 4.30pm Messy Church at Stilling		Messy Church at Stillington	
	30 th		SEE CHURCH NOTICEBOARDS			

Events

	LYCHIO
15 ^h Sept	Come to the BBQ in the Church and churchyard. There is no charge but donations will be
	welcome. Tickets from John Oakley, Roy Thompson or Cheryl Smith [to aid catering!]
22 nd Sept	Retirement of Archdeacon Richard Seed - 2pm in Selby Abbey. There is a possibility of a bus to
	save with parking. Let John Oakley know if you wish to attend

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

The sweat and tears have been shed (the sun did eventually shine) and the master bowlers have succeeded in getting through to the finals of the club championships. Over the next two weeks our top players will battle it out to find out who will carry off this year's silverware. The dates of the finals will be published on the club outside notice board and all are welcome and encouraged to come along and support this year's champions.

As the season draws to an end and the grass grows no more, the bowls club's thoughts turn lightly towards the coming Bingo season. A full schedule of bingo games is being planned for this winter under the stentorian leadership of our erstwhile caller lan Downing. Prizes galore are available to be won every month for a winning line or a full house, with the potential of a valuable raffle prize as compensation for those less successful in the lotto lottery.

If you are a regular then welcome back and if not then do come along and give it a try on a Friday night on the following dates: October 19th November 16th December 14th January 11th February 8th March 8th April 5th

Brian Sanderson, Secretary

BBQ Thanks

A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to the BBQ and walk you helped raise a magnificent £609+ for St Mary's Church Marton we understand they are now quite close to their target for the car park and toilet.

David and I really appreciated all the help on the day and big thank you to all who made delicious salads and desserts, a wonderful feast on a beautiful day.

THE METHODIST CHURCH

September is a month of new beginnings. Children go back to school to new classes, teachers or even new premises. A new football season gets underway. In the Methodist Church we start a new financial year and new ministers take up appointment. This year however is the start of a new York Circuit when all the Methodist churches in York and district will be joined within one administrative structure. There will now be 38 churches within the circuit and 11 ministers and 5 lay employees. An exciting time of change. The minister responsible for Sheriff Hutton will continue to be Revd Graham Peaden but in addition to Huntington and Thornton le Clay he will have responsibility for Bishopthorpe and Acaster Malbis. We shall see a change in the preachers appointed to take the services as the new circuit gives opportunity to people who have not had Sheriff Hutton as an option before. This month we shall welcome Mrs Elisa Main on September 16th. So watch this space as we announce who will be coming. It would be lovely to see you too but we wouldn't announce it just give you a very warm welcome.

Preachers at Sunday services in September.

2nd 10.30 a.m. Revd Vivian Firth

9th 10.30 a.m. Revd Michael Chester 6.30 p.m. Revd Graham Peaden (Communion)

16th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Elisa Main

23rd 10.30 a.m. Revd Graham Peaden (Communion)

30th 10.30 a.m. Revd Graham Kidman - HARVEST FESTIVAL

Additional Activities

Wednesdays: 8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers

10 a.m. Drop in for coffee in the Miss Ward room 6.15 p.m. Singing Group (September 5th and 19th)

Harvest Festival

The Harvest Supper will be on Monday 1st October at 7.30 p.m. when the speaker will be Mrs Sylvia Bunting. The collection and proceeds from the sale of produce will be for The Methodist Relief and Development Fund.

Wesley Guild

The programme is prepared for a new guild winter season. It will commence on Monday 15th October at 7.30 p.m. in the Miss Ward room. Details will be published in next month's news.

Christmas Shoe Box Appeal

Yes it is that time again, and once more we are asking the people of the village to support the Methodist Church in this appeal. We are asking for empty shoe boxes with seperate lids, and any small items suitable for children aged 2 to 14 years that will fit inside. There are leaflets available from any member of the Methodist Church, giving more details. We will be filling the boxs in October at a date to be arranged which will be in next month's Village News. Please support if you can it brings so much happiness to deprived children at Christmas.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

The 'Afternoon Tea' at Greystones raised £109 for the Group Funds. A big 'thank you' to those who donated items for the Bring and Buy Stall and refreshments, and to those who came and helped. I know our visitors enjoyed the afternoon and took away many lovely raffle prizes!

We have decided to try another night for our meetings as the Wednesday clashed with Strensall History Group, which is attended by some people from Sheriff Hutton. Also I have had interest shown by people now living in Strensall who used to live in Sheriff Hutton and would be interested in joining us. We have chosen to try the 2nd Tuesday of the month, meeting in member's homes.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday September 11th at 7.30pm at Manchester House, New Lane (look for the red door!) at the invitation of Melanie Hunt, our treasurer. The theme for the evening will be 'Memories of Sheriff Hutton in Wartime'. Please bring along any photos or memorabilia you have to share with us. Did your family or friends take in any evacuees? I'm sure there are many tales to tell. New members always welcome!

As I will be on holiday (and will miss another fascinating evening) please contact Melanie Hunt 878711/516 or Nancy Megginson 878411 with any queries.

Margaret Thompson (Chairperson) 878465

St Leonard's Summer Banquet

A very sincere thank you to everyone who supported the St Leonard's Summer Banquet on August 5th. We do appreciate your help and generosity which enabled us to achieve the fantastic figure of over £5,000.

We are raising the money to replace the life-expired heating system which will not be certified for use beyond mid-2014. We have, therefore, 18 months to fund and replace the heating installed 47 years ago. If we do not achieve this the church will lose its electrical certification and thus its heating, lighting and organ.

Village Ramble

This month's Ramble will be on Wednesday. 26th September meeting at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am. It will be a gentle 4 - 5 mile walk in the Terrington and Stittenham area followed by a pub lunch. We will return to the village by 3pm.

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Mixed results for club in the last month mean that both teams currently sit in the lower half of their respective divisions. The 1^{st} XI is currently 9^{th} in Division 3 with the 2^{nd} XI 7^{th} in Division 7.

The results for the month up to 11th August and individual performances are listed below:

21st July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Welton & Brough 1st XI by 21 runs

Welton & Brough 107 all out (Richard Armitage 4-28); Sheriff Hutton 86 all out

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Hovingham 2nd XI by 10 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 69 all out (John Armitage 30); Hovingham 70-0

28th July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI beat New Earswick 1st XI by 8 wickets

New Earswick 63 all out (Andy Kenny 5-23); 64-2 (Wayne Fawcett 25no, Andy Frank 33)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to New Earswick 2nd XI by 5 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 204 (Vince Coan 26, Vijay Jayagopal 53, Eddie Hull 63no); New Earswick 207-5

4th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Woodhouse Grange – match abandoned – rain stopped play

Sheriff Hutton 155-8 (Joel Wilford 32, Geoff Schofield 31); Woodhouse Grange 125-4

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI beat Dringhouses 2nd XI by 92 runs

Sheriff Hutton 190 all out (Neil Fairweather 42, Chris Megone 49, John Armitage 44):

Dringhouses 98 all out (Vince Coan 3-12, Neil Fairweather 5-17)

11th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI lost to Hovingham 1st XI by 32 runs

Hovingham 164 all out (Joel Wilford 3-33); Sheriff Hutton 132 all out (Andy Frank 35, Chris Megone 30)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Huby 2nd XI by 5 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 139 all out (Vijay Jayagopal 32, Neil Fairweather 26); Huby 140-5 (Neil Fairweather 4-41)

Forthcoming fixtures for September are:

1st XI League: Saturdays: 1st Home, 8th Away

2nd XI League: Saturday: 1st Away

League fixtures are 45 overs per side and start at 1pm. Pilmoor Evening League games are 20 overs per side and start at 6.30pm. Weather permitting the club play a home game every Saturday so please come down to watch and support your village team.

Castleman 200 Club Winners

May – 1st Prize of £120 –Eddie Hull; 2nd Prize Castle Howard Pass – Andy Frank; 3rd Prize Castle Howard Pass – Janice Wilford

June – 1st Prize of £120 –M. Lovett; 2nd Prize (Castle Howard Pass) – S. Thornton; 3rd Prize (Castle Howard Pass) – Tony Hull

July – 1st Prize of £120 – Mrs W Mills; 2nd Prize (Castle Howard Pass) – D. Gashill; 3rd Prize (Castle Howard Pass) – Richard Reynolds

Seeing God in the Wonder of Creation

For the season of autumn and harvest, I give you two poems which I hope will inspire and enlarge our awareness of the presence of God in his world.

What wondrous life is this I lead?

by Andrew Marvell (from 'Thoughts in a garden'). What wondrous life is this I lead! Ripe apples drop about my head; the luscious clusters of the vine upon my mouth do crush their wine. The nectarine and curious peach, into my hands themselves do reach; stumbling on melons, as I pass, ensnared with flowers I fall on grass.

The Bright Field.

by R.S Thomas
I have seen the sun break through
to illuminate a small field, for a while,
and gone my way
and forgotten it. But that was the pearl
of great price, the one field that had
treasure in it. I realise now
that I must give all that I have
to possess it. Life is not hurrying
on to a receding future, nor hankering after
an imagined past. It is the turning
aside like Moses to the miracle
of the lit bush, to a brightness
that seemed as transitory as your youth
once, but is the eternity that awaits you.

Best Wishes, Chris Ellis

Food For The Hungry UK

On behalf of FH-UK and the Uganda 2012 team from the Parish of Huntington and New Earswick, York (and supporting churches), please may I thank you [Churches in the Forest of Galtres Benefice] so much for the total donations of £1226.51 towards supporting the team's visit to Uganda this summer and especially towards funding the completion and equipping of medical centre in the village of Kyoga. The generosity and thoughtfulness from the members of the benefice through the various recent events very much appreciated. The visits by the team are an amazing encouragement and help to the local communities of this very poor part of the World and we are privileged this summer to have Laura Ellis on the team this year!

John Farrall (Churchwarden & 2012 Team Leader, Parish of Huntington & New Earswick)

Harvest Festival at Farlington ~ Friday, September 21st at 6.30pm

Come along to St Leonard's church in Farlington at 6.30pm and join our traditional celebration of this year's harvest in our farming community. Well-loved harvest hymns will be followed by an excellent supper in the village hall. Contributions of fruit, flowers and vegetables will be very welcome to help decorate the church. Please leave them in church on Tuesday 18th or Wednesday 19th. If you would like to help decorate the church please come along on Thursday 20th after 11am



Richard III in Sheriff Hutton - Revealed!

St Helen and the Holy Cross

October 20th – 7pm Concert by the York Waits with Deborah Catterall – Soprano

October 21st – 11am Richard III Morning Service, Lunch followed by presentations by Helen Cox [Wakefield] and Prof. Anthony Pollard, both of the Richard III Society.

Concert only £12 including refreshments, Lunch & Presentations £15, Presentations only £12 - Weekend ticket with discount £25

Book through John Oakley, The Old School House, Sheriff Hutton, 01347-878754

Playgroup News

We are looking forward to starting a new term in September having said goodbye to some children who start school and welcoming some new starters at playgroup. Due to reduced numbers we will be running three morning sessions this term on Monday, Wednesday & Fridays however we hope to be able to offer afternoon sessions again in future as our numbers grow again.

There are spaces available for children from two years old - if you are interested in finding out more please contact playgroup on shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com or call the playgroup mobile on 07717 799646 or see our website www.sheriff-hutton-playgroup.org

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 01347 878 481

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

Contact: 01347 878 590

Mobile: 07947 045 222

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer

Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

Evenings: 01347 878 267

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing: Repairs: Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

Extensions: Conversions Renovation: New Build

Dawsonbuild

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs

Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

Over 20 years Experience

Repairs

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

H²O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Oil and Gas Qualified Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems Bathrooms and Kitchens

Tel: 01347 878 684

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing: MOT Preparation **Used Car Sales** New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm Tel: 01347 878 332

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating

Furniture Painting: Ageing: Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND

DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 678 823

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Mob: 07702 661 664 RICHARD TURNER

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER

CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too! also

Designer Driveways & Patios -Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK: SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

Derek Precious

Oil Heating Services

Plumbing: Central Heating Installation: Maintenace Tel: 01904 760 413 Mobile: 07740 493 903 www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / **PODIATRIST**

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

Scissor Line Salon Unisex Hairdressing & Beauty Room In

STILLINGTON

Main Street, next to the Primary School Open ~ Monday – Saturday

call us on 01347 811 757

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE

Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old Electrical Appliances: Scrap Metal Wanted Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN ...?

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 Mobile: 07912 892 451

pizza's world Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm **Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate**

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

The Wedding Affair

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504

enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk www.theweddingaffair.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Cavenagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers. Plants and Gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

> Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Duo Designs

Designed and custom made furniture

Bespoke furniture fitted or free standing in all styles and materials.

Contact, Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879 056

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Hare&Co 🐿

A professional accountancy service personalised to you and your business.

We offer a full range of accountancy services, that can be tailored to your business needs.

Please call or email for a free consultation.

01904 692585 enquiries@hareandco.co.uk

Linzi

Exercise Classes (RSA) in Sheriff Hutton Pilates, Circuits and Stretch. Swimming Teacher (STA) Private or group lessons

01347 878743 or 07807 331838

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

TimetoDrive.biz Thornton Le Clay based driving school

- Lessons for new and qualified drivers
 - Night time and motorway lessons 1st 4 hours £60, 2hour lesson £42 find out loads more on my website www.timetodrive.biz

or contact me directly on 07708 188792

All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225 www.wildlandscapesvork.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work **Hedge Cutting** Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Foresttry QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered) Chipper for Hire with Operator Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 g.unsworth@btinternet.com

J H WRIGHT & SONS **COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS**

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Village Regular Weekly Activities

	<u> </u>					
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.30am	Pilates Village Hall 7 – 8.30pm Youth Gro		Youth Group	Village Hall	
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church			
	9.30am	Playgroup Village Hall				
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	rop in for Coffee Methodist Church			
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.00pm	Gentle Exercise	Village Hall
				7.00pm	Endurance and Cardio	Village Hall
				8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	12 –	Playgroup Lunch	Village Hall	12.30 –	Playgroup	Village Hall
	12.30	Club		3pm		

Additional Activities in September

Addit	Additional Activities in octionisci				
Sat	1 st	10.00am Field Naturalists visit to North Cave Wetlands			
	1 st	2pm	Jumble Sale in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support		
Tues	4 th	12.30pm	Over 60's Luncheon Club in Village Hall		
Wed	5 th	6.15pm	Singing Group		
Tues	11 th	7.30pm	History Group meeting at Manchester House, New Lane		
Wed	12 th	7.30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association – Life on a Market		
		7.30pm	Art Group AGM in Village Hall		
Fri	14 th	7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in Village Hall		
Sat	15 th	6 – 8.30pm	Free BBQ at St Helen's Church		
Wed	19 th	6.15pm	Singing Group		
	19 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club – Shrub and Tea Planting, in Village Hall		
Thurs	20 th	10 – 12 noon	YCA Coffee Morning in Miss Ward Room		
Fri	21 st	6.00pm	Helen David, a Celebration of Her Life in Village Hall		
Sat	22 nd	10 – 12 noon	Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning in Village Hall		

Dates to Note

1 st	7.30pm	Harvest Supper at the Methodist Church
2 nd	12.30	Over 60's Weekly Luncheon Club resumes
2 nd	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall
15 th	7.30pm	Guild restarts in Miss Ward Room
19 th		Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall
20 th	7pm	Richard III Weekend – Concert by the York Waits
21 st	11am	Richard III Weekend – Service, lunch and presentations
26 th		Friends Quiz Night in the Village Hall
2 nd		Christmas Prize Bingo for Racing Welfare
		Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall
13 th	7.00pm	Neighbourhood Watch meeting in Village Hall
16 th	-	Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall
21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club AGM
_	2.30pm	Swinton Brass Band Concert in the Village Hall
14 th		Bowls Club Bingo in Village Hall
15 th		Friends Christmas Coffee morning in the Village Hall
10 th		Annual Village Produce Show
	2 nd 2 nd 15 th 19 th 20 th 21 st 26 th 2 nd 12 th 13 th 16 th 21 st 21 st 15 th	2 nd 12.30 2 nd 7.30pm 15 th 7.30pm 19 th 20 th 7pm 21 st 11am 26 th 2 nd 12 th 13 th 7.00pm 16 th 21 st 7.30pm 21 st 7.30pm 16 th 21 st 7.30pm 2 nd 2.30pm 14 th 15 th

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Items for the October Village News should reach the editors by September 18th